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Next Meeting: 

December 6, 2018 ~  7:00 p.m.  

 

St. Philomena School 

Student Activities Center 

324 Corys Lane 

Portsmouth, RI 

(Handicapped accessible) 

 

Board Members 

President: Gail Palazzolo 

Vice President:  Susan Rood 

Secretary:  Veronica Mays 

Treasurer:  Sue Bates 

 

Newsletter Editor   

Catherine Hawkes 

 

Guild Photographer 

Susan Rood 

  

Committees 

Boutique:  Marla Rusling and  

   Leslie Addlem 

Community Service:  Jennie  

   Nestlerode and Peggy McCandless 

Hospitality:  Linda Willoughby 

Librarian:  Norma Jones 

Membership:  Marilyn King Simoes 

Program:  Sarah Sullivan and  

   Lori Bessette  

Quilt Show:  Janet Roche and  

   Kristin Meranda  

Strip of the Month:  Noreen Kissell 

Sunshine:  Carol McOsker 

Raffle Quilt:   Barbara Niekerk and  

   Susan Rood  

 

Address 

Quilters by the Sea 

PO Box 708 

Portsmouth, RI  02871 

 

Email 

quiltersbytheseari@gmail.com 

 

Web Site 

http://quiltersbytheseari.com 

 

Follow us on Facebook and 

Pinterest:  Quilters by the Sea RI 
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QBS Mission Statement 

To instruct, encourage, and develop the art of quilting;  

to share techniques, ideas, and experiences; 

and to extend friendship. 

A M ESSAGE FROM 

THE PRESIDENT 

Hello, everyone, 

 

As I write this letter, I am mentally pre-

paring Thanksgiving dinner ð and won -

dering how it will all get doneé just like the projects I hope 

to complete for the holidays.  But, I know there will be a 

Thanksgiving dinner, and gifts will be made (or purchased) 

for the holiday gift giving, so it doesnõt make sense to be-

come too stressed out.  Relaxing with quilty friends at the 

Holiday Party on our regular meeting day, Thursday, Decem-

ber 6, should be on your òto-doó list.  There is no meeting 

format, just wonderful music to put you in the holiday 

mood, food, and drink.  Please make it a point to attend!  

 

In January, we will have a daytime Quilt -In for one day on-

ly, on the usual day of our meeting, Thursday, January 3.  

We will gather at Meraki Studio at Cutler Mill in Warren.  

Meraki, as many of you know, was opened by Kristin Me-

randa, Jocelyn Paquette, and Liz Bessell.  Kristin and Jocelyn 

are Guild members and have generously made their beautiful 

space available to us for a day of sewing.  There are multiple 

sewing machines available, cutting table space, and work-

space ð this is an active studio and classroom space well suit-

ed for group work.  Bring your own projects to work on or 

help replenish the Disaster Closet quilts.  You can bring your 

own machine if you prefer.  The studio will be available to 

us from 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.  More details will be availa-

ble on our Facebook page, Instagram, and the website.  We 

have decided to change the format for this Quilt-In because 

of the shift in our meeting location, unavailability of a secure 

space, and the risk of snow day cancellation for a multi-day 

event.  No night -time travel at the darkest time of the year 

will be required, there is plenty of parking, and Meraki Stu-

dio is located in an easily accessible location, close to restau-

rants when you need a break!  

 

                (Continued on page 3.) 

December 2018 
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Quilters by the Sea 2018-19 Calendar 

December 6:  Holiday Party.  Our holiday party will include background music,  

appetizers, and desserts.  SEE PAGE 3 FOR POTLUCK ASSIGNMENTS! 

 

January 3:  Quilt -In!  9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. at Meraki Studio, Cutler Mill South,  

30 Cutler Street, Warren. 

 

February 7:  Pam Weeks (New England Quilt Museum) will be presenting a lecture.  Results from 

the lecture topic poll are as follows: 

 1) Jane Stickle Revealed:  6 Votes 

 2) Civil War Soldiers Quilts:  8 Votes 

 3) A Complete History of Quilting in 60 Minutes or Less!:  0 Votes  

 4) Quilt -As-You-Go:   It's Older Than You Think!:  8 Votes 

 5) Busting the Myths:  Quilt History Trunk Show:  6 Votes  

 6) Signature Quilts:  5 Voters 

 7) Designing Women:  9 Votes 

 8) Soft Protests:  3 Votes 

...and the winner is:  7) Designing Women! 

 

March 7:  Members Yard Sale.  Pull out those unused patterns, templates, fabrics, notions, etc.  This 

is a good time to make a last-minute donation to the baskets for the quilt show.  The rental fee for 

the tables will be $5.  All proceeds from the sales go to the sellers.  There will be quilt show prepa-

ration including sign-up for volunteers for the show.  

 

April 4:  Faye Labonaris Trunk Show, òAmerica's Quilted Garden.ó  

 

 April 6:  Faye Labonaris Workshop.  òRhode Island State Block:  Violetó at St. Philomena  

 School.  Time and cost to be determined.  Please check out Faye's website at  

 www.fayelabanaris.com. 

 

May 4-5:  QBS Show ~ òA Bouquet of Quilts.ó  (No monthly meeting.) 

 

June 6:  Gladi Porsche Trunk Show.  òThe Quilting Journey,ó  Please check out Gladi's website at  

gladiquilts.net. 

          ~ Lori  

  

  c Name tag 

   c Strip of the Month (if participating)  

  c Bee Block (if participating) 

  c Show and Tell 

  c Checkbook and planner/calendar (for shopping/workshop/vendor)  

  c Holiday party potluck (see next page) 

  c Raffle basket and boutique items for the show 

 Holiday Shop at the Holiday Party  
There will be items available for sale at our Holiday Party.  They will be priced the same 

as for the quilt show.  Cash, check, or credit/debit cards will be accepted. Get your holi-

day shopping done with QBS! 
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A M ESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  (Continued from page 1.) 

 

If there is a need to cancel any Guild event during the winter, it 

will be posted on Facebook and Instagram, and we will try to 

send an email in advance.  You can always call me, also.  My 

phone number is in the members-only directory.  

 

If you have questions, email me at the Guild email address:   

quiltersbytheseari@gmail.com.  

 

Finally, please read through the entire newsletter.  The Board 

meeting was a particularly busy one, and there is lots to report. 

 

A happy and calm holiday season to us all, 

 
Gail  

December Program: 

 

For our December meeting, following our annual tradition, will each of you bring some-

thing for everyone to enjoy?  According to the first letter of your last name, please bring: 

 

  A through M  ~ something sweet 

  N through Z  ~ something savory, such as your favorite appetizer  

 

 The guild will provide coffee, tea, water, and wine.  

 

       Thanks so much! 

       Linda 

=;.*<>;.;c< 78=.< 
 

Î Just a reminder, dues and workshop checks can be mailed to the address on the  

     masthead, or bring check or cash to the meeting.   

        Quilters by the Sea now has the Square, so very soon you will be able   

        to pay at meetings using a credit card.  

 

Î Account balances are given monthly and are recorded in the meeting minutes. 

       ~ Sue Bates 
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April:  Earth Day 

Trees ~ Grass ~ Flowers 

 

June:  Flag Day/LGBT Pride Month 

Red ~ White ~ Blue / Rainbow colors  

~  

If you would like to participate, bring TWO strips of cotton fabric 2Ĳó x width of fabric (selvage 

to selvage) in the monthõs color and/or theme to the monthly meeting.  For each strip you bring 

in, you will receive a ticket and the opportunity to win all the strips for the month.  

 

If you have won the strips in the past and have made a project using them, please bring it to the 

meeting so we can all get ideas! 

February:  African-American History Month  

African fabric 

 

March:  Women's History Month  

Blue ~ Orange (Rosie the Riveter) 

December:  Winter  Holidays 
Holiday fabrics 

      Remember, to reward you for your efforts, your  

      name will be entered into a raffle drawing for every 

      boutique item you bring to each meeting.  The more 

      items you make, the more chances you have to win! 
 

 

Please remember to keep the boutique items coming!  The success of the Boutique Table 
at the quilt show depends upon members contributing small items they have made to be 
sold by the Guild.  Proceeds from Boutique Table sales go directly to the Guild and sup-
port our programs and activities during the year.  Thank you to those of you have 
helped to date and to those who do so in the months to come. 
 

        ~ Marla  

The Strip of the Month for December is òWinter Holidays,ó which does seem a little odd since 

we have only had a few cold days!  I still have flowers in my outdoor pots, but we will follow 

the calendar and think holidays.  Any winter fabric ñ red and green, blue and silver, gold ñ 

go a little wild with sparkles!    

https://kakoj-segodnja-prazdnik.com/prazdniki-ssha/festival-kvanza
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SAVE THE DATE  
QUILTERS BY THE SEA  

Presents Our 17th Biennial Quilt Show 
òA Bouquet of Quiltsó 

 
 

 
 

The Pennfield School 
110 Sandy Point Avenue 
Portsmouth RI 02871 

Set up May 3 (4:40-8:30) 
Show May 4 (10-5) and May 5 (10-3) 

Take-down May 5 (3-6) 

New Membership Category for Kids! 

In order to recruit some younger members to the Guild, including 

youth, the board has voted to create a Junior Membership for kids  

under 18 with an annual membership fee of $5.00  Junior members 

must be accompanied at meetings by an adult QBS member and may 

enter one quilt each in the biennial show.  

q?vcPv PZxxpKU UOv KcCC?v GZT?U 
Like our quilt show, the raffle quilt is a fundraiser for our Guild, enabling us to fund the delightful 

programs we learn from and enjoy each month.  Letõs all do our best to sell our tickets! 

        Thank you! 

        Barbara 

 

Donõtõ forget 

òTHE QUILTED SWEATSHIRT CHALLENGEó  QBS 2019 

To participate, get a picture of your naked sweatshirt 
with your name below it 

to Chris Bagley by the February meeting 
(in person at the meeting or by email). 




